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Time Sensitive Information Bulletin 

GENERAL AVIATION GUIDANCE  

Al Qaeda and other terrorist groups continue to target aviation using evolving techniques.  There 
is a heightened security awareness surrounding the Sochi Games in the Russian Federation.  
Accordingly, the Transportation Security Administration (TSA) urges continued vigilance and 
that you review existing security protocols intended to counter threats to civil aviation.  TSA 
strongly urges the immediate implementation of the procedures suggested below while 
operating aircraft in the Russian Federation.  

 
MEASURES: 
 

• Protect aircraft from unauthorized access. 
 
• Secure unattended aircraft to prevent unauthorized use. 
 
• At airport locations in the Russian Federation, monitor service personnel, to include 

cleaners, caterers, fuelers, etc. while onboard the aircraft. 
 
• Do not permit unknown passengers onboard the aircraft. 
 
• Prior to departure, search aircraft interior to prevent stowaways 

 
CONTACT INFORMATION: 
 

• Report suspicious activity to local authorities and TSA by calling 001-703-563-3400.  
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